October 26, 1963 In June Mrs. Patty C. Allen 112 South Cedar Newkirk, Okla. 74647 Dear Mrs. Allen: Thank you for your letter stating that Joe Stockton, a student at Chilocco Indian School, is deserving of any aid or scholarship whigh might be bestowed upon him. I appreciate your interest in helping and encouraging students who show promise. The Federal Government has no program for assisting high school students either financially or through scholarships. However, there is a program whereby college students may obtain long-term loans at low rates of interest. If Joe is in need for financial assistance in completing his high school education, you may wish to call his case to the attention of the appropriate Indian Agency. In some instances, help is available through that source, and I would be happy to investigate the possibilities for Joe if you will provide me with more complete information on him and his problem. With best regards and good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, jy

112 South Cedar Newkirk, Oklahoma October 22, 1963

To Whom It May Concern:

Joe Stockton is deserving of any aid or scholarship which you have the authority to bestow on him. His parents and grandparents are hard-working, respectable, long-time residents of Oklahoma and Joe, too, is ambitious and hard-working. He and his family are well thought of in his community and he is liked by his high school classmates. Joe is an active worker in his church. He has visited in my home and his behavior is that of a young gentleman in every way.

Any opportunity which you make available to Joe Stockton will be used to good advantage.

Very truly yours,

Patty C. Allen (Mrs.) Patty C. Allen

Teacher, Chilocco Indian School